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	Present
	Apologies 

	Alan Smith, East Dunbartonshire
Ali Dreyer, Fife
Andrew Bradshaw, City of Edinburgh
Andrew Horrell, University of Edinburgh

Chris Gransden, Moray

Cliff Smith, City of Edinburgh

Colin Nicoll, SCIS
David Maxwell, Dumfries & Galloway

Des Bagshaw, SCIS

Gordon Smith, Scottish Borders

Graeme Chalmers, Aberdeen City

Heidi Smith, University of Edinburgh

Hua Cui, North Lanarkshire

Iain Richardson, West Lothian

Jane Campbell Morrison, SAAF

Jane Jackson, Falkirk
Jonathan Kitching, Honorary Member

Liz Brookes, East Lothian
Mark McKerral, HIghland
Natalie Polack, Communications Manager
Nick Lansdell, South Lanarkshire

Tim Pickering, Western Isles

Viks Williams, Glasgow City
Willie White, East Ayrshire


	Bill Stephen, Midlothian

Chris Jex, Orkney 

Duncan Sturgeon, South Ayrshire

Isi Oakley, Western Isles

Jay Helbert, Argyll & Bute

Matthew Brook, Stirling

Megan Griffiths, sportscotland

Neil Wightwick, Glasgow City

Peter McNaughton, ADES




	Session 1: SAPOE MEETING 
	ACTIONS

	1
	Minutes of previous AGM

The meeting was held via Teams with Ali in the Chair. The minutes of the last AGM were accepted as being an accurate reflection of the meeting.
	

	2
	Matters Arising and Actions from the last meeting
All matters arising and actions from the last meeting will be covered by items on the agenda.

	

	3
	HSE/Adventure RMS/Licensing updates

Gordon Smith is continuing to represent SAPOE at the Option 3 Working Group. There was no significant progress to report since the last meeting.

	

	4
	Chairperson’s Report (Ali Dreyer)
AD’s report is available as a separate Word document. 

AD summarised the key points detailed in the Chair’s Report. This included examples of summer working and AD expressed his thanks on behalf of SAPOE to those involved.

The latest SG/national guidance for offsite visits reflects an aim to move this guidance closer to wider societal guidance. AD continues to represent SAPOE on the Outdoor Learning Recovery Group. This now includes ADES representation which is important in supporting future work.
	

	5
	Secretary’s Report (Andrew Bradshaw)
AB’s report is covered in the update from the Outdoor Learning Education Recovery Group.
	

	6
	Treasurer’s Report (Alan Smith)

AS shared a summary of expenditure and income. 26 local authorities have paid their membership fees for 2020/21. The current balance to date is £32599.87. This continues to increase and AS proposed this as an important discussion point. AD confirmed that priorities for SAPOE expenditure will be discussed later in the meeting via the SAPOE key questions (Breakout Room discussions).

Willie White (WW) summarised recent work with the Outdoor and Woodland Learning – Scotland (OWL) and detailed a past contribution from SAPOE to OWL for website development. WW proposed an annual £500 contribution from SAPOE to OWL and requested this to be considered via the key questions later in the meeting support ongoing website costs and continued involvement of SAPOE.

	

	7
	Going Out There working group (Des Bagshaw, Jane Jackson, Matt Brook, Natalie Polack) 
DB stated SAPOE is awaiting confirmation regarding Scottish Government funding for the review and development of the Going Out There Toolkits.

	

	8
	Outdoor Learning Education Recovery Group and LA DATA (Andrew Bradshaw and Ali Dreyer)
AD stated the Infogram has been updated to reflect changing SG guidance.
· ACTION:  Organise for the Infogram to be available via the SAPOE and Going Out There websites.

AD reported that in response to a request from the OL Education Recovery Group, SAPOE has created a short survey for LAs to update their current position and to make comments on the latest SG offsite visits guidance. This was circulated to SAPOE members along with the Infogram on Monday 23 August. This email was also sent to Directors of Education. There have currently been 9 survey responses.
Andrew Bradshaw summarised the feedback from the last SAPOE meeting. A summary grid is circulated with these minutes. 
AB also provided initial anonymised feedback from the 9 survey responses received prior to the meeting. Another 2 replies were received during the meeting. AB asked for SAPOE members of remaining LAs to support the completion of the survey. This is important and gives an evidence base to support feedback to the OL Education Recovery Group, including the Scottish Government.
· ACTION: Complete the survey: MS Forms Visit Questionnaire
Liz Brookes is currently leading on supporting a SAPOE response to the Education Review consultation. More information to follow. It was proposed that SAPOE has an important part to play in contributing to this consultation: https://www.gov.scot/news/education-reform/ 

	Andrew Bradshaw and Natalie Polack
All SAPOE Reps



	9
	Training working group (Bill Stephen, Mark McKerral, Jane Jackson, 
Tim Pickering, Liz Brookes, Jay Helbert)

No new key updates to report.

	

	10
	NGB Reps reports
Reports received by email have been circulated.

	

	11
	Breakout sessions

There were three sessions held and notes from these sessions will be collated and circulated separately.

Breakout 1

Share some of the challenges and solutions from your LA over the past year. What opportunities for Outdoor Learning have been created by the CV19 pandemic and what role can SAPOE play in supporting and developing them?

Breakout 2

Please review the SAPOE position statement from January 2020 and discuss the priorities that SAPOE should focus on in 2021-22. Propose top three priority areas of work.

Breakout 3

Considering the budget outlined earlier in the meeting and the previous discussions what would you prioritise in the SAPOE budget for 2021-22?

	

	12
	SAPOE Who We Work With 
(1) NNOL 
COP26
NNOL are having discussions about workshops/resources linked to COP26. Jane Jackson and Chris Gransden attend these meetings 
· ACTION: Circulate any information about COP26 and ways for schools to get involved
There was some discussion about what message SAPOE should promote leading up to COP26:  SAPOE’s high quality online training courses, MOOC’s from the British Council and the University of Edinburgh, nature and learning, or travel and tourism.
Joint conference
There was some discussion about the idea of a joint conference between SAPOE and NNOL. AD suggested that SAPOE could hold a short meeting in December, as well as a joint meeting with NNOL.
(2) SAAF
Jane Campbell Morrison gave a report on behalf of SAAF: 

· Scottish Outdoor Consortium are meeting every 3 weeks and the hot topic is COP26. The consortium would like to send a letter to Ministers around increasing sustainability

· Option 3 working group have created a headline document stating what a non-statutory scheme could contain. More information is being added.

· UK Outdoors: no update to report.


· Adventure UK: deals with the compliance part of licencing, so JCM thinks it should be a separate body to UK Outdoors.


· Workforce group: this group will re-start in the autumn

· ACTION: Ask Nick March whether AHOEC in Scotland will become part of UK Outdoors

· ACTION: Produce an A4 document to explaining  the governance of AAIAC, Adventure UK, Option 3 working group, Outdoor UK Outdoors, Scottish Outdoor Consortium, ENFOR, IOL, and AHOEC
	JJ and CG to share with NP who will circulate
AD

Exec


	13
	AOB
Willie White asked whether anyone was aware of any plans for the cost of outdoor learning to be paid for by core funding rather than being passed on to parents. If this was to go ahead, this would have implications for school trips.
Comments made:

· Would this come under the curriculum review?

· Would need financial resource in place to support such a plan

	

	14
	Date of Next AGM and future meetings

Suggested dates are:

· Wednesday 1st December 2021

· Wednesday 2nd March 2022 (AGM and Meeting)
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